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DATES AS MAY BE NECESSARY TO DELAY ITS EFFECTIVE DATE UNTIL THE REGISTRANTS
SHALL FILE A FURTHER AMENDMENT WHICH SPECIFICALLY STATES THAT THIS REGISTRATION
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THE INFORMATION IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT COMPLETE AND MAY BE CHANGED. WE MAY
NOT SELL THESE SECURITIES UNTIL THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT FILED WITH THE
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION IS EFFECTIVE. THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT AN OFFER
TO SELL THESE SECURITIES AND IS NOT A SOLICITATION OF AN OFFER TO BUY THESE
SECURITIES IN ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER OR SALE IS NOT PERMITTED.

                 SUBJECT TO COMPLETION, DATED JANUARY 28, 2003

PROSPECTUS

[ENTERPRISE PRODUCTS PARTNERS L.P. LOGO]

                                 $1,500,000,000

                       ENTERPRISE PRODUCTS PARTNERS L.P.
                       ENTERPRISE PRODUCTS OPERATING L.P.

                             ---------------------

                                  COMMON UNITS

                                DEBT SECURITIES

                             ---------------------

     We may offer the following securities under this prospectus:

     - common units representing limited partner interests in Enterprise
       Products Partners L.P.; and

     - debt securities of Enterprise Products Operating L.P., which will be
       guaranteed by its parent company, Enterprise Products Partners L.P.

     This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities
we may offer. Each time we sell securities we will provide a prospectus
supplement that will contain specific information about the terms of that
offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information
contained in this prospectus. You should read carefully this prospectus and any
prospectus supplement before you invest. You should also read the documents we
have referred you to in the "Where You Can Find More Information" section of
this prospectus for information on us and for our financial statements.

     In addition, common units may be offered from time to time by other holders
thereof. Any selling unitholders will be identified, and the number of common
units to be offered by them will be specified, in a prospectus supplement to
this prospectus. We will not receive proceeds of any sale of shares by any such
selling unitholders.

     Our common units are listed on the New York Stock Exchange under the
trading symbol "EPD."

                             ---------------------

     Unless otherwise specified in a prospectus supplement, the senior debt
securities, when issued, will be unsecured and will rank equally with our other
unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness. The subordinated debt securities,
when issued, will be subordinated in right of payment to our senior debt.

     LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS ARE INHERENTLY DIFFERENT FROM CORPORATIONS. YOU SHOULD
REVIEW CAREFULLY "RISK FACTORS" BEGINNING ON PAGE 2 FOR A DISCUSSION OF
IMPORTANT RISKS YOU SHOULD CONSIDER BEFORE INVESTING ON OUR SECURITIES.
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     Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities
commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or passed upon the
adequacy or accuracy of this prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a
criminal offense.

     This prospectus may not be used to consummate sales of securities unless
accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

                             ---------------------

                The date of this prospectus is           , 2003.
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     You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by
reference in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement. We have not
authorized any other person to provide you with different information. If anyone
provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on
it. You should not assume that the information incorporated by reference or
provided in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement is accurate as of any
date other than the date on the front of each document.

     In this prospectus, the terms "we," "us" and "our" refer to Enterprise
Products Partners L.P. and Enterprise Products Operating L.P. and their
subsidiaries, unless otherwise indicated or the context requires otherwise.

                             ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

     This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we file with the
Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") using a "shelf"
registration process. Under this shelf process, we may offer from time to time
up to $1,500,000,000 of our securities. Each time we offer securities, we will
provide you with a prospectus supplement that will describe, among other things,
the specific amounts and prices of the securities being offered and the terms of
the offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change
information contained in this prospectus. Any statement that we make in this
prospectus will be modified or superseded by any inconsistent statement made by
us in a prospectus supplement. Therefore, you should read this prospectus and
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any attached prospectus supplement before you invest in our securities.

                      WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

     Enterprise Products Partners L.P. and Enterprise Products Operating L.P.
file annual, quarterly and current reports, and other information with the
Commission under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the
"Securities Exchange Act"). Enterprise Products Partners L.P. and Enterprise
Products Operating L.P. filed separate Annual Reports on Form 10-K for the
fiscal year ended December 31, 2001. All subsequent reports of Enterprise
Products Operating L.P. filed with the Commission are combined with those filed
by Enterprise Products Partners L.P. You may read and copy any document we file
at the Commission's public reference rooms in Washington, D.C., New York, New
York and Chicago, Illinois. Please call the Commission at 1-800-732-0330 for
further information on the public reference rooms. Our filings are also
available to the public at the Commission's web site at http://www.sec.gov. In
addition, documents filed by us can be inspected at the offices of the New York
Stock Exchange, Inc. 20 Broad Street, New York, New York 10002.

                                        i

     The Commission allows us to incorporate by reference into this prospectus
the information we file with it, which means that we can disclose important
information to you by referring you to those documents. The information
incorporated by reference is part of this prospectus and later information that
we file with the Commission will automatically update and supersede this
information. Therefore, before you decide to invest in a particular offering
under this shelf registration, you should always check for reports we may have
filed with the Commission after the date of this prospectus. We incorporate by
reference the documents listed below filed by Enterprise Products Partners L.P.
or Enterprise Products Operating L.P. and any future filings made by either
company with the Commission under section 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the
Securities Exchange Act until our offering is completed:

     - Annual Reports on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2001
       (excluding Item 8 information for Enterprise Products Partners);

     - Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q for the quarters ended March 31, 2002,
       June 30, 2002 and September 30, 2002;

     - Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the Commission on August 12, 2002 ,
       as amended by our Current Report on Form 8-K/A (Amendment No. 1) filed
       with the Commission on September 26, 2002 (excluding Item 9 information);

     - Current Reports on Form 8-K filed with the Commission on February 8,
       2002, February 28, 2002, April 2, 2002 (excluding Item 9 information),
       August 12, 2002 (excluding Item 9 information), September 27, 2002,
       October 2, 2002 and October 3, 2002 (excluding Item 9 information)
       December 11, 2002, December 17, 2002 (excluding Item 9 information),
       December 31, 2002 and January 10, 2003; and

     - the description of the common units contained in the Registration
       Statement on Form 8-A, initially filed with the Commission on July 21,
       1998, and any subsequent amendment thereto filed for the purposes of
       updating such description.

     We will provide without charge to each person, including any beneficial
owner, to whom this prospectus is delivered, upon written or oral request, a
copy of any document incorporated by reference in this prospectus, other than
exhibits to any such document not specifically described above. Requests for
such documents should be directed to Investor Relations, Enterprise Products
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Partners L.P., 2727 North Loop West, Suite 700, Houston, Texas 77008-1038;
telephone number: (713) 880-6812.

                           FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     This prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference contain various
forward-looking statements and information that are based on our beliefs and
those of our general partner, as well as assumptions made by us and information
currently available to us. When used in this prospectus, words such as
"anticipate," "project," "expect," "plan," "goal," "forecast," "intend,"
"could," "believe," "may" and similar expressions and statements regarding our
plans and objectives for future operations, are intended to identify forward-
looking statements. Although we and our general partner believe that such
expectations reflected in such forward-looking statements are reasonable,
neither we nor our general partner can give any assurances that such
expectations will prove to be correct. Such statements are subject to a variety
of risks, uncertainties and assumptions. If one or more of these risks or
uncertainties materialize, or if underlying assumptions prove incorrect, our
actual results may vary materially from those anticipated, estimated, projected
or expected.

     Among the key risk factors that may have a direct bearing on our results of
operations and financial condition are:

     - competitive practices in the industries in which we compete;

     - fluctuations in oil, natural gas, and NGL product prices and production
       and production due to weather and other natural and economic forces;

     - operational and systems risks;
                                        ii

     - environmental liabilities that are not covered by indemnity or insurance;

     - the impact of current and future laws and governmental regulations
       (including environmental regulations) affecting the midstream energy
       industry in general and our NGL and natural gas operations in particular;

     - loss of a significant customer;

     - the use of financial instruments to hedge commodity and other risks which
       prove to be economically ineffective; and

     - failure to complete one or more new projects on time or within budget.

     You should not put undue reliance on any forward-looking statements. When
considering forward-looking statements, please review the risk factors described
under "Risk Factors" in this prospectus.

                                       iii

                                  OUR COMPANY

     We are a publicly traded limited partnership that was formed in April 1998
to acquire, own, and operate all of the NGL processing and distribution assets
of Enterprise Products Company. We conduct all of our business through our 99%
owned subsidiary, Enterprise Products Operating L.P., our "Operating
Partnership" and its subsidiaries and joint ventures. Our general partner,
Enterprise Products GP, LLC, owns a 1.0% interest in us and a 1.0101% interest
in our Operating Partnership.
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     We are a leading North American midstream energy company that provides a
wide range of services to producers and consumers of natural gas and natural gas
liquids, or NGLs. NGLs are used by the petrochemical and refining industries to
produce plastics, motor gasoline and other industrial and consumer products and
also are used as residential and industrial fuels. Our asset platform creates
the only integrated natural gas and NGL transportation, fractionation,
processing, storage and import/export network in North America. We provide
integrated services to our customers and generate fee-based cash flow from
multiple sources along our natural gas and NGL "value chain." Our services
include the:

     - gathering and transmission of raw natural gas from both onshore and
       offshore Gulf of Mexico developments;

     - processing of raw natural gas into a marketable product that meets
       industry quality specifications by removing mixed NGLs and impurities;

     - purchase and transportation of natural gas for delivery to our
       industrial, utility and municipal customers;

     - transportation of mixed NGLs to fractionation facilities by pipeline;

     - fractionation, or separation, of mixed NGLs produced as by-products of
       crude oil refining and natural gas production into component NGL
       products: ethane, propane, isobutane, normal butane and natural gasoline;

     - transportation of NGL products to end-users by pipeline, railcar and
       truck;

     - import and export of NGL products and petrochemical products through our
       dock facilities;

     - fractionation of refinery-sourced propane/propylene mix into high purity
       propylene, propane and mixed butane;

     - transportation of high purity propylene to end-users by pipeline;

     - storage of natural gas, mixed NGLs, NGL products and petrochemical
       products;

     - conversion of normal butane to isobutane through the process of
       isomerization;

     - production of high-octane additives for motor gasoline from isobutane;
       and

     - sale of NGL and petrochemical products we produce and/or purchase for
       resale on a merchant basis.

     Certain of our facilities are owned jointly by us and other industry
partners, either through co-ownership arrangements or joint ventures. Some of
our jointly owned facilities are operated by other owners.

     Our principal executive offices are located at 2727 North Loop West,
Houston, Texas 77008-1038, and our telephone number is (713) 880-6500.

                                        1

                                  RISK FACTORS
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     An investment in our securities involves risks. You should consider
carefully the following risk factors, together with all of the other information
included in, or incorporated by reference into, this prospectus and any
prospectus supplement in evaluating an investment in our securities. The risks
described below are not the only risks associated with an investment in our
securities. This prospectus also contains forward-looking statements that
involve risks and uncertainties. Please read "Forward-Looking Statements." Our
actual results could differ materially from those anticipated in the
forward-looking statements as a result of certain factors, including the risks
described below and elsewhere in this prospectus. If any of these risks occur,
our business, financial condition or results of operation could be adversely
affected.

RISKS RELATED TO OUR COMMON UNITS AS A RESULT OF OUR PARTNERSHIP STRUCTURE

 WE MAY NOT HAVE SUFFICIENT CASH FROM OPERATIONS TO PAY DISTRIBUTIONS AT THE
 CURRENT LEVEL FOLLOWING ESTABLISHMENT OF CASH RESERVES AND PAYMENTS OF FEES AND
 EXPENSES, INCLUDING PAYMENTS TO OUR GENERAL PARTNER.

     Because distributions on our common units are dependent on the amount of
cash we generate, distributions may fluctuate based on our performance. We
cannot guarantee that we will continue to pay distributions at the current level
each quarter. The actual amount of cash that is available to be distributed each
quarter will depend upon numerous factors, some of which are beyond our control
and the control of our general partner. These factors include but are not
limited to the following:

     - the level of our operating costs;

     - the level of competition in our business segments;

     - prevailing economic conditions;

     - the level of capital expenditures we make;

     - the restrictions contained in our debt agreements and our debt service
       requirements;

     - fluctuations in our working capital needs;

     - the cost of acquisitions, if any; and

     - the amount, if any, of cash reserves established by our general partner,
       in its discretion.

     In addition, you should be aware that our ability to pay the minimum
quarterly distribution each quarter depends primarily on our cash flow,
including cash flow from financial reserves and working capital borrowings, and
not solely on profitability, which is affected by non-cash items. As a result,
we may make cash distributions during periods when we record losses and we may
not make distributions during periods when we record net income.

 COST REIMBURSEMENTS DUE OUR GENERAL PARTNER MAY BE SUBSTANTIAL AND WILL REDUCE
 OUR CASH AVAILABLE FOR DISTRIBUTION TO HOLDERS OF COMMON UNITS.

     Prior to making any distribution on our common units, we will reimburse our
general partner and its affiliates, including officers and directors of our
general partner, for expenses they incur on our behalf. The reimbursement of
expenses could adversely affect our ability to pay cash distributions to holders
of common units. Our general partner has sole discretion to determine the amount
of these expenses, subject to an annual limit. In addition, our general partner
and its affiliates may provide us other services for which we will be charged
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fees as determined by our general partner.

 OUR GENERAL PARTNER AND ITS AFFILIATES HAVE LIMITED FIDUCIARY RESPONSIBILITIES
 AND CONFLICTS OF INTEREST WITH RESPECT TO OUR PARTNERSHIP.

     The directors and officers of our general partner and its affiliates have
duties to manage the general partner in a manner that is beneficial to its
members. At the same time, our general partner has duties to

                                        2

manage our partnership in a manner that is beneficial to us. Therefore, our
general partner's duties to us may conflict with the duties of its officers and
directors to its members.

     Such conflicts may include, among others, the following:

     - decisions of our general partner regarding the amount and timing of asset
       purchases and sales, cash expenditures, borrowings, issuances of
       additional units and reserves in any quarter may affect the level of cash
       available to pay quarterly distributions to unitholders and the general
       partner;

     - under our partnership agreement, our general partner determines which
       costs incurred by it and its affiliates are reimbursable by us;

     - our general partner is allowed to take into account the interests of
       parties other than us, such as Enterprise Products Company, in resolving
       conflicts of interest, which has the effect of limiting its fiduciary
       duty to unitholders;

     - affiliates of our general partner may compete with us in certain
       circumstances;

     - our general partner may limit its liability and reduce its fiduciary
       duties, while also restricting the remedies available to unitholders for
       actions that might, without the limitations, constitute breaches of
       fiduciary duty. As a result of purchasing units, you are deemed to
       consent to some actions and conflicts of interest that might otherwise
       constitute a breach of fiduciary or other duties under applicable law;

     - we do not have any employees and we rely solely on employees of the
       general partner and its affiliates; and

     - in some instances, our general partner may cause us to borrow funds in
       order to permit the payment of distributions, even if the purpose or
       effect of the borrowing is to make a distribution on the subordinated
       units, to make incentive distributions or to hasten the expiration of the
       subordination period.

 EVEN IF UNITHOLDERS ARE DISSATISFIED, THEY CANNOT EASILY REMOVE OUR GENERAL
 PARTNER.

     Unlike the holders of common stock in a corporation, unitholders have only
limited voting rights on matters affecting our business and, therefore, limited
ability to influence management's decisions regarding our business. Unitholders
did not elect our general partner or the directors of the general partner and
will have no right to elect our general partner or the directors of our general
partner on an annual or other continuing basis.

     Furthermore, if unitholders are dissatisfied with the performance of our

Edgar Filing: ENTERPRISE PRODUCTS PARTNERS L P - Form S-3

9



general partner, they will have little ability to remove our general partner.
Our general partner may not be removed except upon the vote of the holders of at
least 66 2/3% of the outstanding units voting together as a single class.
Because affiliates of our general partner own more than one-third of our
outstanding units, the general partner currently cannot be removed without the
consent of the general partner and its affiliates. Also, if our general partner
is removed without cause during the subordination period, all remaining
subordinated units will automatically convert into common units and will share
distributions with the existing common units pro rata, existing arrearages on
the common units will be extinguished and the common units will no longer be
entitled to arrearages if we fail to pay the minimum quarterly distribution in
any quarter. A removal of the general partner under these circumstances would
adversely affect the common units by prematurely eliminating their distribution
and liquidation preference over the subordinated units, which otherwise would
have continued until we had met certain distribution and performance tests.

     Cause is narrowly defined to mean that a court of competent jurisdiction
has entered a final non-appealable judgment finding our general partner liable
for actual fraud, gross negligence or willful or wanton misconduct in its
capacity as our general partner. Cause does not include most cases of charges of
poor management of the business, so the removal of the general partner because
of the unitholders' dissatisfaction with the general partner's performance in
managing our partnership will most likely result in the termination of the
subordination period.

                                        3

     Unitholders' voting rights are further restricted by the partnership
agreement provision stating that any units held by a person that owns 20% or
more of any class of units then outstanding, other than our general partner and
its affiliates, cannot be voted on any matter. In addition, the partnership
agreement contains provisions limiting the ability of unitholders to call
meetings or to acquire information about our operations, as well as other
provisions limiting the unitholders' ability to influence the manner or
direction of management.

     As a result of these provisions, the price at which the common units will
trade may be lower because of the absence or reduction of a takeover premium in
the trading price.

 WE MAY ISSUE ADDITIONAL COMMON UNITS WITHOUT THE APPROVAL OF COMMON
 UNITHOLDERS, WHICH WOULD DILUTE THEIR EXISTING OWNERSHIP INTERESTS.

     During the subordination period, our general partner may cause us to issue
up to 54,550,000 additional common units without any approval by the common
unitholders. Our general partner may also cause us to issue an unlimited number
of additional common units or other equity securities of equal rank with the
common units, without such approval, in a number of circumstances, such as:

     - the issuance of common units in connection with acquisitions that
       increase cash flow from operations per unit on a pro forma basis;

     - the conversion of subordinated units into common units;

     - the conversion of special units into common units;

     - the conversion of the general partner interest and the incentive
       distribution rights into common units as a result of the withdrawal of
       our general partner; or

     - issuances of common units under our long-term incentive plan.
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     After the end of the subordination period, we may issue an unlimited number
of limited partner interests of any type without the approval of the
unitholders. Our partnership agreement does not give the common unitholders the
right to approve our issuance of equity securities ranking junior to the common
units.

     The issuance of additional common units or other equity securities of equal
or senior rank will have the following effects:

     - the proportionate ownership interest of common unitholders in us will
       decrease;

     - the amount of cash available for distribution on each unit may decrease;

     - since a lower percentage of total outstanding units will be subordinated
       units, the risk that a shortfall in the payment of the minimum quarterly
       distribution will be borne by the common unitholders will increase;

     - the relative voting strength of each previously outstanding unit may be
       diminished; and

     - the market price of the common units may decline.

 OUR GENERAL PARTNER HAS A LIMITED CALL RIGHT THAT MAY REQUIRE COMMON
 UNITHOLDERS TO SELL THEIR UNITS AT AN UNDESIRABLE TIME OR PRICE.

     If at any time our general partner and its affiliates own 85% more of the
common units then outstanding, our general partner will have the right, but not
the obligation, which it may assign to any of its affiliates or to us, to
acquire all, but not less than all, of the remaining common units held by
unaffiliated persons at a price not less than their then current market price.
As a result, common unitholders may be required to sell their common units at an
undesirable time or price and may therefore not receive any return on their
investment. They may also incur a tax liability upon a sale of their units.
Under our partnership agreement, Shell is not deemed to be an affiliate of our
general partner for purposes of this limited call right.

                                        4

 COMMON UNITHOLDERS MAY NOT HAVE LIMITED LIABILITY IF A COURT FINDS THAT LIMITED
 PARTNER ACTIONS CONSTITUTE CONTROL OF OUR BUSINESS.

     Under Delaware law, common unitholders could be held liable for our
obligations to the same extent as a general partner if a court determined that
the right of limited partners to remove our general partner or to take other
action under the partnership agreement constituted participation in the
"control" of our business.

     Under Delaware law, the general partner generally has unlimited liability
for the obligations of the partnership, such as its debts and environmental
liabilities, except for those contractual obligations of the partnership that
are expressly made without recourse to the general partner.

     In addition, Section 17-607 of the Delaware Revised Uniform Limited
Partnership Act provides that, under some circumstances, a limited partner may
be liable to us for the amount of a distribution for a period of three years
from the date of the distribution.

TAX RISKS TO COMMON UNITHOLDERS
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     You are urged to read "Tax Considerations" beginning on page 35 for a more
complete discussion of the following federal income tax risks related to owning
and disposing of common units.

  THE IRS COULD TREAT US AS A CORPORATION FOR TAX PURPOSES, WHICH WOULD
  SUBSTANTIALLY REDUCE THE CASH AVAILABLE FOR DISTRIBUTION TO COMMON
  UNITHOLDERS.

     The anticipated after-tax economic benefit of an investment in the common
units depends largely on our being treated as a partnership for federal income
tax purposes. We have not requested, and do not plan to request, a ruling from
the IRS on this or any other matter affecting us.

     If we were classified as a corporation for federal income tax purposes, we
would pay federal income tax on our income at the corporate tax rate, which is
currently a maximum of 35%, and we likely would pay state taxes as well.
Distributions to you would generally be taxed again to you as corporate
distributions, and no income, gains, losses or deductions would flow through to
you. Because a tax would be imposed upon us as a corporation, the cash available
for distribution to you would be substantially reduced. Therefore, treatment of
us as a corporation would result in a material reduction in the after-tax return
to you, likely causing a substantial reduction in the value of the common units.

     A change in current law or a change in our business could cause us to be
taxed as a corporation for federal income tax purposes or otherwise subject us
to entity-level taxation. Our partnership agreement provides that, if a law is
enacted or existing law is modified or interpreted in a manner that subjects us
to taxation as a corporation or otherwise subjects us to entity-level taxation
for federal, state or local income tax purposes, then the minimum quarterly
distribution and the target distribution levels will be decreased to reflect
that impact on us.

  A SUCCESSFUL IRS CONTEST OF THE FEDERAL INCOME TAX POSITIONS WE TAKE MAY
  ADVERSELY IMPACT THE MARKET FOR COMMON UNITS, AND THE COSTS OF ANY CONTESTS
  WILL BE BORNE BY OUR UNITHOLDERS AND OUR GENERAL PARTNER.

     We have not requested a ruling from the IRS with respect to any matter
affecting us. The IRS may adopt positions that differ from the conclusions of
our counsel expressed in the accompanying prospectus or from the positions we
take. It may be necessary to resort to administrative or court proceedings to
sustain some or all of our counsel's conclusions or the positions we take. A
court may not concur with our counsel's conclusions or the positions we take.
Any contest with the IRS may materially and adversely impact the market for
common units and the price at which they trade. In addition, the costs of any
contest with the IRS, principally legal, accounting and related fees, will be
borne indirectly by our unitholders and our general partner.

                                        5

  COMMON UNITHOLDERS MAY BE REQUIRED TO PAY TAXES EVEN IF THEY DO NOT RECEIVE
  ANY CASH DISTRIBUTIONS.

     Common unitholders will be required to pay federal income taxes and, in
some cases, state, local and foreign income taxes on their share of our taxable
income even if they do not receive any cash distributions from us. They may not
receive cash distributions from us equal to their share of our taxable income or
even equal to the actual tax liability that results from their share of our
taxable income.

  TAX GAIN OR LOSS ON DISPOSITION OF COMMON UNITS COULD BE DIFFERENT THAN
  EXPECTED.
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     If you sell your common units, you will recognize gain or loss equal to the
difference between the amount realized and your tax basis in those common units.
Prior distributions to you in excess of the total net taxable income you were
allocated for a common unit, which decreased your tax basis in that common unit,
will, in effect, become taxable income to you if the common unit is sold at a
price greater than your tax basis in that common unit, even if the price you
receive is less than your original cost. A substantial portion of the amount
realized, whether or not representing gain, may be ordinary income to you.
Should the IRS successfully contest some positions we take, you could recognize
more gain on the sale of units than would be the case under those positions,
without the benefit of decreased income in prior years. Also, if you sell your
units, you may incur a tax liability in excess of the amount of cash you receive
from the sale.

  TAX-EXEMPT ENTITIES, REGULATED INVESTMENT COMPANIES AND FOREIGN PERSONS FACE
  UNIQUE TAX ISSUES FROM OWNING COMMON UNITS THAT MAY RESULT IN ADVERSE TAX
  CONSEQUENCES TO THEM.

     Investment in common units by tax-exempt entities, such as individual
retirement accounts (known as IRAs), regulated investment companies (known as
mutual funds) and foreign persons raises issues unique to them. For example,
virtually all of our income allocated to unitholders who are organizations
exempt from federal income tax, including individual retirement accounts and
other retirement plans, will be unrelated business taxable income and will be
taxable to them. Very little of our income will be qualifying income to a
regulated investment company or mutual fund. Distributions to foreign persons
will be reduced by withholding taxes at the highest effective U.S. federal
income tax rate for individuals, and foreign persons will be required to file
federal income tax returns and pay tax on their share of our taxable income.

  WE ARE REGISTERED AS A TAX SHELTER. THIS MAY INCREASE THE RISK OF AN IRS AUDIT
  OF US OR A UNITHOLDER.

     We are registered with the IRS as a "tax shelter." Our tax shelter
registration number is 9906100007. The tax laws require that some types of
entities, including some partnerships, register as "tax shelters" in response to
the perception that they claim tax benefits that may be unwarranted. As a
result, we may be audited by the IRS and tax adjustments could be made. Any
unitholder owning less than a 1% profits interest in us has very limited rights
to participate in the income tax audit process. Further, any adjustments in our
tax returns will lead to adjustments in our unitholders' tax returns and may
lead to audits of unitholders' tax returns and adjustments of items unrelated to
us. You will bear the cost of any expense incurred in connection with an
examination of your personal tax return and indirectly bear a portion of the
cost of an audit of us.

  WE WILL TREAT EACH PURCHASER OF COMMON UNITS AS HAVING THE SAME TAX BENEFITS
  WITHOUT REGARD TO THE UNITS PURCHASED. THE IRS MAY CHALLENGE THIS TREATMENT,
  WHICH COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT THE VALUE OF OUR COMMON UNITS.

     Because we cannot match transferors and transferees of common units, we
adopt depreciation and amortization positions that may not conform with all
aspects of applicable Treasury regulations. A successful IRS challenge to those
positions could adversely affect the amount of tax benefits available to a
common unitholder. It also could affect the timing of these tax benefits or the
amount of gain from a sale of common units and could have a negative impact on
the value of the common units or result in audit adjustments to the common
unitholder's tax returns.

                                        6
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  COMMON UNITHOLDERS WILL LIKELY BE SUBJECT TO STATE AND LOCAL TAXES IN STATES
  WHERE THEY DO NOT LIVE AS A RESULT OF AN INVESTMENT IN OUR COMMON UNITS.

     In addition to federal income taxes, common unitholders will likely be
subject to other taxes, including state and local income taxes, unincorporated
business taxes and estate, inheritance or intangible taxes that are imposed by
the various jurisdictions in which we do business or own property and in which
they do not reside. Common unitholders may be required to file state and local
income tax returns and pay state and local income taxes in many or all of the
jurisdictions in which we do business or own property. Further, they may be
subject to penalties for failure to comply with those requirements. It is the
responsibility of the common unitholder to file all United States federal, state
and local tax returns. Our counsel has not rendered an opinion on the state or
local tax consequences of an investment in the common units.

                                        7

                                USE OF PROCEEDS

     Except as may be set forth in a prospectus supplement, we will use the net
proceeds from any sale of securities described in this prospectus for future
business acquisitions and other general corporate purposes, such as working
capital, investments in subsidiaries, the retirement of existing debt and/or the
repurchase of common units or other securities. The exact amounts to be used and
when the net proceeds will be applied to corporate purposes will depend on a
number of factors, including our funding requirements and the availability of
alternative funding sources. We routinely review acquisition opportunities. A
prospectus supplement will disclose any future proposal to use net proceeds from
an offering of our securities to finance any specific acquisition, if
applicable.

     We will not receive any proceeds from any sale of common units by any
selling unitholders.

                       RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

     The ratios of earnings to fixed charges for each of the periods indicated
are as follows:

                                                  YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                              --------------------------------   NINE MONTHS ENDED
COMPANY                                       1997   1998   1999   2000   2001   SEPTEMBER 30, 2002
-------                                       ----   ----   ----   ----   ----   ------------------

Enterprise Products Partners L.P............  2.11   1.16   5.80   6.27   5.30          1.81
Enterprise Products Operating L.P...........  2.13   1.16   5.86   6.34   5.34          1.84

     These computations include us and our subsidiaries, and 50% or less equity
companies. For these ratios, "earnings" is the amount resulting from adding and
subtracting the following items.

     Add the following:

     - pre-tax income from continuing operations before adjustment for minority
       interests in consolidated subsidiaries or income or loss from equity
       investees;
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     - fixed charges;

     - amortization of capitalized interest;

     - distributed income of equity investees; and

     - our share of pre-tax losses of equity investees for which charges arising
       from guarantees are included in fixed charges.

     From the total of the added items, subtract the following:

     - interest capitalized;

     - preference security dividend requirements of consolidated subsidiaries;
       and

     - minority interest in pre-tax income of subsidiaries that have not
       incurred fixed charges.

     The term "fixed charges" means the sum of the following:

     - interest expensed and capitalized;

     - amortized premiums, discounts and capitalized expenses related to
       indebtedness;

     - an estimate of the interest within rental expenses (equal to one-third of
       rental expense); and

     - preference security dividend requirements of consolidated subsidiaries.

                                        8

                         DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES

     In this Description of Debt Securities references to the "Issuer" mean only
Enterprise Products Operating L.P. and not its subsidiaries. References to the
"Guarantor" mean only Enterprise Products Partners L.P. and not its
subsidiaries. References to "we" and "us" mean the Issuer and the Guarantor
collectively.

     The debt securities will be issued under an Indenture dated as of March 15,
2000 (the "Indenture"), among the Issuer, the Guarantor, and Wachovia Bank,
National Association (successor to First Union National Bank), as trustee (the
"Trustee"). The terms of the debt securities will include those expressly set
forth in the Indenture and those made part of the Indenture by reference to the
Trust Indenture Act of 1939, as amended (the "Trust Indenture Act"). Capitalized
terms used in this Description of Debt Securities have the meanings specified in
the Indenture.

     This Description of Debt Securities is intended to be a useful overview of
the material provisions of the debt securities and the Indenture. Since this
Description of Debt Securities is only a summary, you should refer to the
Indenture for a complete description of our obligations and your rights.

GENERAL

     The Indenture does not limit the amount of debt securities that may be
issued thereunder. Debt securities may be issued under the Indenture from time
to time in separate series, each up to the aggregate amount authorized for such
series. The debt securities will be general obligations of the Issuer and the
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Guarantor and may be subordinated to Senior Indebtedness of the Issuer and the
Guarantor. See "-- Subordination."

     A prospectus supplement and a supplemental indenture (or a resolution of
our Board of Directors and accompanying officers' certificate) relating to any
series of debt securities being offered will include specific terms relating to
the offering. These terms will include some or all of the following:

     - the form and title of the debt securities;

     - the total principal amount of the debt securities;

     - the portion of the principal amount which will be payable if the maturity
       of the debt securities is accelerated;

     - the currency or currency unit in which the debt securities will be paid,
       if not U.S. dollars;

     - any right we may have to defer payments of interest by extending the
       dates payments are due whether interest on those deferred amounts will be
       payable as well;

     - the dates on which the principal of the debt securities will be payable;

     - the interest rate which the debt securities will bear and the interest
       payment dates for the debt securities;

     - any optional redemption provisions;

     - any sinking fund or other provisions that would obligate us to repurchase
       or otherwise redeem the debt securities;

     - any changes to or additional Events of Default or covenants;

     - whether the debt securities are to be issued as Registered Securities or
       Bearer Securities or both; and any special provisions for Bearer
       Securities;

                                        9

     - the subordination, if any, of the debt securities and any changes to the
       subordination provisions of the Indenture; and

     - any other terms of the debt securities.

     The prospectus supplement will also describe any material United States
federal income tax consequences or other special considerations applicable to
the applicable series of debt securities, including those applicable to:

     - Bearer Securities;

     - debt securities with respect to which payments of principal, premium or
       interest are determined with reference to an index or formula, including
       changes in prices of particular securities, currencies or commodities;

     - debt securities with respect to which principal, premium or interest is
       payable in a foreign or composite currency;

     - debt securities that are issued at a discount below their stated
       principal amount, bearing no interest or interest at a rate that at the
       time of issuance is below market rates; and
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     - variable rate debt securities that are exchangeable for fixed rate debt
       securities.

     At our option, we may make interest payments, by check mailed to the
registered holders thereof or, if so stated in the applicable prospectus
supplement, at the option of a holder by wire transfer to an account designated
by the holder. Except as otherwise provided in the applicable prospectus
supplement, no payment on a Bearer Security will be made by mail to an address
in the United States or by wire transfer to an account in the United States.

     Unless otherwise provided in the applicable prospectus supplement,
Registered Securities may be transferred or exchanged at the office of the
Trustee at which its corporate trust business is principally administered in the
United States or at the office of the Trustee or the Trustee's agent in New York
City, subject to the limitations provided in the Indenture, without the payment
of any service charge, other than any applicable tax or governmental charge.
Bearer Securities will be transferable only by delivery. Provisions with respect
to the exchange of Bearer Securities will be described in the applicable
prospectus supplement.

     Any funds we pay to a paying agent for the payment of amounts due on any
debt securities that remain unclaimed for two years will be returned to us, and
the holders of the debt securities must thereafter look only to us for payment
thereof.

GUARANTEE

     The Guarantor will unconditionally guarantee to each holder and the Trustee
the full and prompt payment of principal of, premium, if any, and interest on
the debt securities, when and as the same become due and payable, whether at
maturity, upon redemption or repurchase, by declaration of acceleration or
otherwise.

CERTAIN COVENANTS

     Except as set forth below or as may be provided in a prospectus supplement
and supplemental indenture, neither the Issuer nor the Guarantor is restricted
by the Indenture from incurring any type of indebtedness or other obligation,
from paying dividends or making distributions on its partnership interests or
capital stock or purchasing or redeeming its partnership interests or capital
stock. The Indenture does not require the maintenance of any financial ratios or
specified levels of net worth or liquidity. In addition, the Indenture does not
contain any provisions that would require the Issuer to repurchase or redeem or
otherwise modify the terms of any of the debt securities upon a change in
control or other events involving the Issuer which may adversely affect the
creditworthiness of the debt securities.

                                        10

     Limitations on Liens.  The Indenture provides that the Guarantor will not,
nor will it permit any Subsidiary to, create, assume, incur or suffer to exist
any mortgage, lien, security interest, pledge, charge or other encumbrance
("liens") other than Permitted Liens (as defined below) upon any Principal
Property (as defined below) or upon any shares of capital stock of any
Subsidiary owning or leasing any Principal Property, whether owned or leased on
the date of the Indenture or thereafter acquired, to secure any indebtedness for
borrowed money ("debt") of the Guarantor or the Issuer or any other person
(other than the debt securities), without in any such case making effective
provision whereby all of the debt securities outstanding shall be secured
equally and ratably with, or prior to, such debt so long as such debt shall be

Edgar Filing: ENTERPRISE PRODUCTS PARTNERS L P - Form S-3

17



so secured.

     In the Indenture, the term "Subsidiary" means:

        (1) the Issuer; or

        (2) any corporation, association or other business entity of which more
     than 50% of the total voting power of the equity interests entitled
     (without regard to the occurrence of any contingency) to vote in the
     election of directors, managers or trustees thereof or any partnership of
     which more than 50% of the partners' equity interests (considering all
     partners' equity interests as a single class) is, in each case, at the time
     owned or controlled, directly or indirectly, by the Guarantor, the Issuer
     or one or more of the other Subsidiaries of the Guarantor or the Issuer or
     combination thereof.

     "Permitted Liens" means:

        (1) liens upon rights-of-way for pipeline purposes;

        (2) any statutory or governmental lien or lien arising by operation of
     law, or any mechanics', repairmen's, materialmen's, suppliers', carriers',
     landlords', warehousemen's or similar lien incurred in the ordinary course
     of business which is not yet due or which is being contested in good faith
     by appropriate proceedings and any undetermined lien which is incidental to
     construction, development, improvement or repair; or any right reserved to,
     or vested in, any municipality or public authority by the terms of any
     right, power, franchise, grant, license, permit or by any provision of law,
     to purchase or recapture or to designate a purchaser of, any property;

        (3) liens for taxes and assessments which are (a) for the then current
     year, (b) not at the time delinquent, or (c) delinquent but the validity or
     amount of which is being contested at the time by the Guarantor or any
     Subsidiary in good faith by appropriate proceedings;

        (4) liens of, or to secure performance of, leases, other than capital
     leases; or any lien securing industrial development, pollution control or
     similar revenue bonds;

        (5) any lien upon property or assets acquired or sold by the Guarantor
     or any Subsidiary resulting from the exercise of any rights arising out of
     defaults on receivables;

        (6) any lien in favor of the Guarantor or any Subsidiary; or any lien
     upon any property or assets of the Guarantor or any Subsidiary in existence
     on the date of the execution and delivery of the Indenture;

        (7) any lien in favor of the United States of America or any state
     thereof, or any department, agency or instrumentality or political
     subdivision of the United States of America or any state thereof, to secure
     partial, progress, advance, or other payments pursuant to any contract or
     statute, or any debt incurred by the Issuer or any Subsidiary for the
     purpose of financing all or any part of the purchase price of, or the cost
     of constructing, developing, repairing or improving, the property or assets
     subject to such lien;

        (8) any lien incurred in the ordinary course of business in connection
     with workmen's compensation, unemployment insurance, temporary disability,
     social security, retiree health or similar laws or regulations or to secure
     obligations imposed by statute or governmental regulations;

        (9) liens in favor of any person to secure obligations under provisions
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     of any letters of credit, bank guarantees, bonds or surety obligations
     required or requested by any governmental authority in

                                        11

     connection with any contract or statute; or any lien upon or deposits of
     any assets to secure performance of bids, trade contracts, leases or
     statutory obligations;

        (10) any lien upon any property or assets created at the time of
     acquisition of such property or assets by the Guarantor or any Subsidiary
     or within one year after such time to secure all or a portion of the
     purchase price for such property or assets or debt incurred to finance such
     purchase price, whether such debt was incurred prior to, at the time of or
     within one year after the date of such acquisition; or any lien upon any
     property or assets to secure all or part of the cost of construction,
     development, repair or improvements thereon or to secure debt incurred
     prior to, at the time of, or within one year after completion of such
     construction, development, repair or improvements or the commencement of
     full operations thereof (whichever is later), to provide funds for any such
     purpose;

        (11) any lien upon any property or assets existing thereon at the time
     of the acquisition thereof by the Guarantor or any Subsidiary and any lien
     upon any property or assets of a person existing thereon at the time such
     person becomes a Subsidiary by acquisition, merger or otherwise; provided
     that, in each case, such lien only encumbers the property or assets so
     acquired or owned by such person at the time such person becomes a
     Subsidiary;

        (12) liens imposed by law or order as a result of any proceeding before
     any court or regulatory body that is being contested in good faith, and
     liens which secure a judgment or other court-ordered award or settlement as
     to which the Guarantor or the applicable Subsidiary has not exhausted its
     appellate rights;

        (13) any extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding or replacement (or
     successive extensions, renewals, refinancing, refunding or replacements) of
     liens, in whole or in part, referred to in clauses (1) through (12) above;
     provided, however, that any such extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding
     or replacement lien shall be limited to the property or assets covered by
     the lien extended, renewed, refinanced, refunded or replaced and that the
     obligations secured by any such extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding
     or replacement lien shall be in an amount not greater than the amount of
     the obligations secured by the lien extended, renewed, refinanced, refunded
     or replaced and any expenses of the Guarantor and its Subsidiaries
     (including any premium) incurred in connection with such extension,
     renewal, refinancing, refunding or replacement; or

        (14) any lien resulting from the deposit of moneys or evidence of
     indebtedness in trust for the purpose of defeasing debt of the Guarantor or
     any Subsidiary.

     "Principal Property" means, whether owned or leased on the date of the
Indenture or thereafter acquired:

        (1) any pipeline assets of the Guarantor or any Subsidiary, including
     any related facilities employed in the transportation, distribution,
     storage or marketing of refined petroleum products, natural gas liquids,
     and petrochemicals, that are located in the United States of America or any
     territory or political subdivision thereof; and
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        (2) any processing or manufacturing plant or terminal owned or leased by
     the Guarantor or any Subsidiary that is located in the United States or any
     territory or political subdivision thereof,

     except, in the case of either of the foregoing clauses (1) or (2):

           (a) any such assets consisting of inventories, furniture, office
        fixtures and equipment (including data processing equipment), vehicles
        and equipment used on, or useful with, vehicles; and

           (b) any such assets, plant or terminal which, in the opinion of the
        board of directors of the General Partner, is not material in relation
        to the activities of the Issuer or of the Guarantor and its Subsidiaries
        taken as a whole.

     Notwithstanding the foregoing, under the Indenture, the Guarantor may, and
may permit any Subsidiary to, create, assume, incur, or suffer to exist any lien
upon any Principal Property to secure debt of the Guarantor or any other person
(other than the debt securities) other than a Permitted Lien without securing
the debt securities, provided that the aggregate principal amount of all debt
then outstanding secured by such lien and all similar liens, together with all
Attributable Indebtedness from Sale-Leaseback Transactions
                                        12

(excluding Sale-Leaseback Transactions permitted by clauses (1) through (4),
inclusive, of the first paragraph of the restriction on sale-leasebacks covenant
described below) does not exceed 10% of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets.

     "Consolidated Net Tangible Assets" means, at any date of determination, the
total amount of assets after deducting therefrom:

        (1) all current liabilities (excluding (A) any current liabilities that
     by their terms are extendable or renewable at the option of the obligor
     thereon to a time more than 12 months after the time as of which the amount
     thereof is being computed, and (B) current maturities of long-term debt);
     and

        (2) the value (net of any applicable reserves) of all goodwill, trade
     names, trademarks, patents and other like intangible assets, all as set
     forth, or on a pro forma basis would be set forth, on the consolidated
     balance sheet of the Guarantor and its consolidated subsidiaries for the
     Guarantor's most recently completed fiscal quarter, prepared in accordance
     with generally accepted accounting principles.

     Restriction on Sale-Leasebacks.  The Indenture provides that the Guarantor
will not, and will not permit any Subsidiary to, engage in the sale or transfer
by the Guarantor or any Subsidiary of any Principal Property to a person (other
than the Issuer or a Subsidiary) and the taking back by the Guarantor or any
Subsidiary, as the case may be, of a lease of such Principal Property (a
"Sale-Leaseback Transaction"), unless:

        (1) such Sale-Leaseback Transaction occurs within one year from the date
     of completion of the acquisition of the Principal Property subject thereto
     or the date of the completion of construction, development or substantial
     repair or improvement, or commencement of full operations on such Principal
     Property, whichever is later;

        (2) the Sale-Leaseback Transaction involves a lease for a period,
     including renewals, of not more than three years;
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        (3) the Guarantor or such Subsidiary would be entitled to incur debt
     secured by a lien on the Principal Property subject thereto in a principal
     amount equal to or exceeding the Attributable Indebtedness from such
     Sale-Leaseback Transaction without equally and ratably securing the debt
     securities; or

        (4) the Guarantor or such Subsidiary, within a one-year period after
     such Sale-Leaseback Transaction, applies or causes to be applied an amount
     not less than the Attributable Indebtedness from such Sale-Leaseback
     Transaction to (a) the prepayment, repayment, redemption, reduction or
     retirement of any debt of the Guarantor or any Subsidiary that is not
     subordinated to the debt securities, or (b) the expenditure or expenditures
     for Principal Property used or to be used in the ordinary course of
     business of the Guarantor or its Subsidiaries. "Attributable Indebtedness,"
     when used with respect to any Sale-Leaseback Transaction, means, as at the
     time of determination, the present value (discounted at the rate set forth
     or implicit in the terms of the lease included in such transaction) of the
     total obligations of the lessee for rental payments (other than amounts
     required to be paid on account of property taxes, maintenance, repairs,
     insurance, assessments, utilities, operating and labor costs and other
     items that do not constitute payments for property rights) during the
     remaining term of the lease included in such Sale-Leaseback Transaction
     (including any period for which such lease has been extended). In the case
     of any lease that is terminable by the lessee upon the payment of a penalty
     or other termination payment, such amount shall be the lesser of the amount
     determined assuming termination upon the first date such lease may be
     terminated (in which case the amount shall also include the amount of the
     penalty or termination payment, but no rent shall be considered as required
     to be paid under such lease subsequent to the first date upon which it may
     be so terminated) or the amount determined assuming no such termination.

     Notwithstanding the foregoing, under the Indenture the Guarantor may, and
may permit any Subsidiary to, effect any Sale-Leaseback Transaction that is not
excepted by clauses (1) through (4), inclusive, of the first paragraph under
"-- Restrictions On Sale-Leasebacks," provided that the Attributable
Indebtedness from such Sale-Leaseback Transaction, together with the aggregate
principal amount of outstanding debt

                                        13

(other than the debt securities) secured by liens other than Permitted Liens
upon Principal Property, do not exceed 10% of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets.

     Merger, Consolidation or Sale of Assets.  The Indenture provides that each
of the Guarantor and the Issuer may, without the consent of the holders of any
of the debt securities, consolidate with or sell, lease, convey all or
substantially all of its assets to, or merge with or into, any partnership,
limited liability company or corporation if:

        (1) the partnership, limited liability company or corporation formed by
     or resulting from any such consolidation or merger or to which such assets
     shall have been transferred (the "successor") is either the Guarantor or
     the Issuer, as applicable, or assumes all the Guarantor's or the Issuer's,
     as the case may be, obligations and liabilities under the Indenture and the
     debt securities (in the case of the Issuer) and the Guarantee (in the case
     of the Guarantor);

        (2) the successor is organized under the laws of the United States, any
     state or the District of Columbia; and

        (3) immediately after giving effect to the transaction no Default or
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     Event of Default shall have occurred and be continuing.

     The successor will be substituted for the Guarantor or the Issuer, as the
case may be, in the Indenture with the same effect as if it had been an original
party to the Indenture. Thereafter, the successor may exercise the rights and
powers of the Guarantor or the Issuer, as the case may be, under the Indenture,
in its name or in its own name. If the Guarantor or the Issuer sells or
transfers all or substantially all of its assets, it will be released from all
liabilities and obligations under the Indenture and under the debt securities
(in the case of the Issuer) and the Guarantee (in the case of the Guarantor)
except that no such release will occur in the case of a lease of all or
substantially all of its assets.

EVENTS OF DEFAULT

     Each of the following will be an Event of Default under the Indenture with
respect to a series of debt securities:

        (1) default in any payment of interest on any debt securities of that
     series when due, continued for 30 days;

        (2) default in the payment of principal of or premium, if any, on any
     debt securities of that series when due at its stated maturity, upon
     optional redemption, upon declaration or otherwise;

        (3) failure by the Guarantor or the Issuer to comply for 60 days after
     notice with its other agreements contained in the Indenture;

        (4) certain events of bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of the
     Issuer or the Guarantor (the "bankruptcy provisions"); or

        (5) the Guarantee ceases to be in full force and effect or is declared
     null and void in a judicial proceeding or the Guarantor denies or
     disaffirms its obligations under the Indenture or the Guarantee.

However, a default under clause (3) of this paragraph will not constitute an
Event of Default until the Trustee or the holders of 25% in principal amount of
the outstanding debt securities of that series notify the Issuer and the
Guarantor of the default such default is not cured within the time specified in
clause (3) of this paragraph after receipt of such notice.

     If an Event of Default (other than an Event of Default described in clause
(4) above) occurs and is continuing, the Trustee by notice to the Issuer, or the
holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities
of that series by notice to the Issuer and the Trustee, may, and the Trustee at
the request of such holders shall, declare the principal of, premium, if any,
and accrued and unpaid interest, if any, on all the debt securities of that
series to be due and payable. Upon such a declaration, such principal, premium
and accrued and unpaid interest will be due and payable immediately. If an Event
of Default

                                        14

described in clause (4) above occurs and is continuing, the principal of,
premium, if any, and accrued and unpaid interest on all the debt securities will
become and be immediately due and payable without any declaration or other act
on the part of the Trustee or any holders. The holders of a majority in
principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of a series may waive all
past defaults (except with respect to nonpayment of principal, premium or
interest) and rescind any such acceleration with respect to the debt securities
of that series and its consequences if rescission would not conflict with any
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judgment or decree of a court of competent jurisdiction and all existing Events
of Default, other than the nonpayment of the principal of, premium, if any, and
interest on the debt securities of that series that have become due solely by
such declaration of acceleration, have been cured or waived.

     Subject to the provisions of the Indenture relating to the duties of the
Trustee, if an Event of Default occurs and is continuing, the Trustee will be
under no obligation to exercise any of the rights or powers under the Indenture
at the request or direction of any of the holders unless such holders have
offered to the Trustee reasonable indemnity or security against any loss,
liability or expense. Except to enforce the right to receive payment of
principal, premium, if any, or interest when due, no holder may pursue any
remedy with respect to the Indenture or the debt securities unless:

        (1) such holder has previously given the Trustee notice that an Event of
     Default is continuing;

        (2) holders of at least 25% in principal amount of the outstanding debt
     securities of that series have requested the Trustee to pursue the remedy;

        (3) such holders have offered the Trustee reasonable security or
     indemnity against any loss, liability or expense;

        (4) the Trustee has not complied with such request within 60 days after
     the receipt of the request and the offer of security or indemnity; and

        (5) the holders of a majority in principal amount of the outstanding
     debt securities of that series have not given the Trustee a direction that,
     in the opinion of the Trustee, is inconsistent with such request within
     such 60-day period.

     Subject to certain restrictions, the holders of a majority in principal
amount of the outstanding debt securities of a series are given the right to
direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy
available to the Trustee or of exercising any trust or power conferred on the
Trustee with respect to that series of debt securities. The Trustee, however,
may refuse to follow any direction that conflicts with law or the Indenture or
that the Trustee determines is unduly prejudicial to the rights of any other
holder or that would involve the Trustee in personal liability. Prior to taking
any action under the Indenture, the Trustee will be entitled to indemnification
satisfactory to it in its sole discretion against all losses and expenses caused
by taking or not taking such action.

     The Indenture provides that if a Default occurs and is continuing and is
known to the Trustee, the Trustee must mail to each holder notice of the Default
within 90 days after it occurs. Except in the case of a Default in the payment
of principal of, premium, if any, or interest on any debt securities, the
Trustee may withhold notice if and so long as a committee of trust officers of
the Trustee in good faith determines that withholding notice is in the interests
of the holders. In addition, the Issuer is required to deliver to the Trustee,
within 120 days after the end of each fiscal year, a certificate indicating
whether the signers thereof know of any Default that occurred during the
previous year. The Issuer also is required to deliver to the Trustee, within 30
days after the occurrence thereof, written notice of any events which would
constitute certain Defaults, their status and what action the Issuer is taking
or proposes to take in respect thereof.

AMENDMENTS AND WAIVERS

     Modifications and amendments of the Indenture may be made by the Issuer,
the Guarantor and the Trustee with the consent of the holders of a majority in
principal amount of all debt securities then outstanding under the Indenture
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(including consents obtained in connection with a tender offer or exchange offer
for the
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debt securities). However, without the consent of each holder of outstanding
debt securities of each series affected thereby, no amendment may, among other
things:

        (1) reduce the amount of debt securities whose holders must consent to
     an amendment;

        (2) reduce the stated rate of or extend the stated time for payment of
     interest on any debt securities;

        (3) reduce the principal of or extend the stated maturity of any debt
     securities;

        (4) reduce the premium payable upon the redemption of any debt
     securities or change the time at which any debt securities may be redeemed
     as described above under "-- Optional Redemption" or any similar provision;

        (5) make any debt securities payable in money other than that stated in
     the debt securities;

        (6) impair the right of any holder to receive payment of, premium, if
     any, principal of and interest on such holder's debt securities on or after
     the due dates therefor or to institute suit for the enforcement of any
     payment on or with respect to such holder's debt securities;

        (7) make any change in the amendment provisions which require each
     holder's consent or in the waiver provisions; or

        (8) release the Guarantor or modify the Guarantee in any manner adverse
     to the holders.

     The holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding
debt securities of each series affected thereby, on behalf of all such holders,
may waive compliance by the Issuer and the Guarantor with certain restrictive
provisions of the Indenture. Subject to certain rights of the Trustee as
provided in the Indenture, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal
amount of the debt securities of each series affected thereby, on behalf of all
such holders, may waive any past default under the Indenture (including any such
waiver obtained in connection with a tender offer or exchange offer for the debt
securities), except a default in the payment of principal, premium or interest
or a default in respect of a provision that under the Indenture that cannot be
modified or amended without the consent of all holders of the series of debt
securities that is affected.

     Without the consent of any holder, the Issuer, the Guarantor and the
Trustee may amend the Indenture to:

        (1) cure any ambiguity, omission, defect or inconsistency;

        (2) provide for the assumption by a successor corporation, partnership,
     trust or limited liability company of the obligations of the Guarantor or
     the Issuer under the Indenture;

        (3) provide for uncertificated debt securities in addition to or in
     place of certificated debt securities (provided that the uncertificated
     debt securities are issued in registered form for purposes of Section
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     163(f) of the Code, or in a manner such that the uncertificated debt
     securities are described in Section 163(f)(2)(B) of the Code);

        (4) add guarantees with respect to the debt securities;

        (5) secure the debt securities;

        (6) add to the covenants of the Guarantor or the Issuer for the benefit
     of the holders or surrender any right or power conferred upon the Guarantor
     or the Issuer;

        (7) make any change that does not adversely affect the rights of any
     holder; or

        (8) comply with any requirement of the Commission in connection with the
     qualification of the Indenture under the Trust Indenture Act.

     The consent of the holders is not necessary under the Indenture to approve
the particular form of any proposed amendment. It is sufficient if such consent
approves the substance of the proposed amendment. After an amendment under the
Indenture becomes effective, the Issuer is required to mail to the holders a
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notice briefly describing such amendment. However, the failure to give such
notice to all the holders, or any defect therein, will not impair or affect the
validity of the amendment.

DEFEASANCE

     The Issuer at any time may terminate all its obligations under a series of
debt securities and the Indenture ("legal defeasance"), except for certain
obligations, including those respecting the defeasance trust and obligations to
register the transfer or exchange of the debt securities, to replace mutilated,
destroyed, lost or stolen debt securities and to maintain a registrar and paying
agent in respect of the debt securities. If the Issuer exercises its legal
defeasance option, the Guarantee will terminate with respect to that series.

     The Issuer at any time may terminate its obligations under covenants
described under "-- Certain Covenants" (other than "Merger, Consolidation or
Sale of Assets"), the bankruptcy provisions with respect to the Guarantor and
the Guarantee provision described under "Events of Default" above with respect
to a series of debt securities ("covenant defeasance").

     The Issuer may exercise its legal defeasance option notwithstanding its
prior exercise of its covenant defeasance option. If the Issuer exercises its
legal defeasance option, payment of the affected series of debt securities may
not be accelerated because of an Event of Default with respect thereto. If the
Issuer exercises its covenant defeasance option, payment of the affected series
of debt securities may not be accelerated because of an Event of Default
specified in clause (3), (4), (with respect only to the Guarantor) or (5) under
"-- Events of Default" above.

     In order to exercise either defeasance option, the Issuer must irrevocably
deposit in trust (the "defeasance trust") with the Trustee money or U.S.
Government Obligations for the payment of principal, premium, if any, and
interest on the series of debt securities to redemption or maturity, as the case
may be, and must comply with certain other conditions, including delivery to the
Trustee of an opinion of counsel (subject to customary exceptions and
exclusions) to the effect that holders of the series of debt securities will not
recognize income, gain or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of
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such deposit and defeasance and will be subject to Federal income tax on the
same amount and in the same manner and at the same times as would have been the
case if such deposit and defeasance had not occurred. In the case of legal
defeasance only, such opinion of counsel must be based on a ruling of the
Internal Revenue Service or other change in applicable Federal income tax law.

NO PERSONAL LIABILITY OF GENERAL PARTNER

     The General Partner and its directors, officers, employees, incorporators
and stockholders, as such, shall have no liability for any obligations of the
Guarantor or the Issuer under the debt securities, the Indenture or the
Guarantee or for any claim based on, in respect of, or by reason of, such
obligations or their creation. Each holder by accepting a debt security waives
and releases all such liability. The waiver and release are part of the
consideration for issuance of the debt securities. Such waiver may not be
effective to waive liabilities under the federal securities laws and it is the
view of the Commission that such a waiver is against public policy.

SUBORDINATION

     Debt securities of a series may be subordinated to Senior Indebtedness (as
defined below) to the extent set forth in the prospectus supplement relating
thereto. Subordinated debt securities will be subordinate in right of payment,
to the extent and in the manner set forth in the Indenture and the prospectus
supplement relating thereto, to the prior payment of all indebtedness of the
Issuer and the Guarantor that is designated as "Senior Indebtedness" with
respect to the series. "Senior Indebtedness" is defined generally to include all
notes or other evidences of indebtedness for money borrowed by the Issuer,
including guarantees, not expressed to be subordinate or junior in right of
payment to any other indebtedness of the Issuer.

     Upon any payment or distribution of assets of the Issuer to creditors or
upon a total or partial liquidation or dissolution of the Issuer or in a
bankruptcy, receivership or similar proceeding relating to the Issuer or its
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property, holders of Senior Indebtedness shall be entitled to receive payment in
full in cash of the Senior Indebtedness before holders of subordinated debt
securities shall be entitled to receive any payment of principal, premium or
interest with respect to the subordinated debt securities, and until the Senior
Indebtedness is paid in full, any distribution to which holders of subordinated
debt securities would otherwise be entitled shall be made to the holders of
Senior Indebtedness (except that the holders may receive shares of stock and any
debt securities that are subordinated to Senior Indebtedness to at least the
same extent as the subordinated debt securities).

     We may not make any payments of principal, premium or interest with respect
to subordinated debt securities, make any deposit for the purpose of defeasance
of the subordinated debt securities, or repurchase, redeem or otherwise retire
(except, in the case of subordinated debt securities that provide for a
mandatory sinking fund, by our delivery of subordinated debt securities to the
Trustee in satisfaction of our sinking fund obligation) any subordinated debt
securities if (a) any principal, premium or interest with respect to Senior
Indebtedness is not paid within any applicable grace period (including at
maturity), or (b) any other default on Senior Indebtedness occurs and the
maturity of the Senior Indebtedness is accelerated in accordance with its terms,
unless, in either case, the default has been cured or waived and the
acceleration has been rescinded, the Senior Indebtedness has been paid in full
in cash, or the Issuer and the Trustee receive written notice approving the
payment from the representatives of each issue of "Designated Senior
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Indebtedness" (which will include the Bank Indebtedness and any other specified
issue of Senior Indebtedness of at least $100 million). During the continuance
of any default (other than a default described in clause (a) or (b) above) with
respect to any Senior Indebtedness pursuant to which the maturity thereof may be
accelerated immediately without further notice (except such notice as may be
required to effect the acceleration) or the expiration of any applicable grace
periods, the Issuer may not pay the subordinated debt securities for a period
(the "Payment Blockage Period") commencing on the receipt by the Issuer and the
Trustee of written notice of the default from the representative of any
Designated Senior Indebtedness specifying an election to effect a Payment
Blockage Period (a "Blockage Notice"). The Payment Blockage Period may be
terminated before its expiration by written notice to the Trustee and us from
the person who have the Blockage Notice, by repayment in full in cash of the
Senior Indebtedness with respect to which the Blockage Notice was given, or
because the default giving rise to the Payment Blockage Period is no longer
continuing. Unless the holders of the Senior Indebtedness shall have accelerated
the maturity thereof, the Issuer may resume payments on the subordinated debt
securities after the expiration of the Payment Blockage Period. Not more than
one Blockage Notice may be given in any period of 360 consecutive days unless
the first Blockage Notice within the 360-day period is given by or on behalf of
holders of Designated Senior Indebtedness other than the Bank Indebtedness, in
which case, the representative of the Bank Indebtedness may give another
Blockage Notice within the period. In no event, however, may the total number of
days during which any Payment Blockage Period or Periods is in effect exceed 179
days in the aggregate during any period of 360 consecutive days. After all
Senior Indebtedness is paid in full and until the subordinated debt securities
are paid in full, holders of the subordinated debt securities shall be
subrogated to the rights of holders of Senior Indebtedness to receive
distributions applicable to Senior Indebtedness.

     By reason of the subordination, in the event of insolvency, our creditors
who are holders of Senior Indebtedness, as well as certain of our general
creditors, may recover more, ratably, than the holders of the subordinated debt
securities.

BOOK-ENTRY SYSTEM

     We will issue the debt securities in the form of one or more global
securities in fully registered form initially in the name of Cede & Co., as
nominee of DTC, or such other name as may be requested by an authorized
representative of DTC. The global securities will be deposited with the Trustee
as custodian for DTC and may not be transferred except as a whole by DTC to a
nominee of DTC or by a nominee of DTC to DTC or another nominee of DTC or by DTC
or any nominee to a successor of DTC or a nominee of such successor.

                                        18

     DTC has advised us as follows:

     - DTC is a limited-purpose trust company organized under the New York
       Banking Law, a "banking organization" within the meaning of the New York
       Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a "clearing
       corporation" within the meaning of the New York Uniform Commercial Code,
       and a "clearing agency" registered pursuant to the provisions of Section
       17A of the Exchange Act.

     - DTC holds securities that its participants deposit with DTC and
       facilitates the settlement among direct participants of securities
       transactions, such as transfers and pledges, in deposited securities,
       through electronic computerized book-entry changes in direct
       participants' accounts, thereby eliminating the need for physical
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       movement of securities certificates.

     - Direct participants include securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust
       companies, clearing corporations and certain other organizations.

     - DTC is owned by a number of its direct participants and by the New York
       Stock Exchange, Inc., the American Stock Exchange LLC and the National
       Association of Securities Dealers, Inc.

     - Access to the DTC system is also available to others such as securities
       brokers and dealers, banks and trust companies that clear through or
       maintain a custodial relationship with a direct participant, either
       directly or indirectly.

     - The rules applicable to DTC and its direct and indirect participants are
       on file with the Commission.

     Purchases of debt securities under the DTC system must be made by or
through direct participants, which will receive a credit for the debt securities
on DTC's records. The ownership interest of each actual purchaser of debt
securities is in turn to be recorded on the direct and indirect participants'
records. Beneficial owners of the debt securities will not receive written
confirmation from DTC of their purchase, but beneficial owners are expected to
receive written confirmations providing details of the transaction, as well as
periodic statements of their holdings, from the direct or indirect participants
through which the beneficial owner entered into the transaction. Transfers of
ownership interests in the debt securities are to be accomplished by entries
made on the books of direct and indirect participants acting on behalf of
beneficial owners. Beneficial owners will not receive certificates representing
their ownership interests in the debt securities, except in the event that use
of the book-entry system for the debt securities is discontinued.

     To facilitate subsequent transfers, all debt securities deposited by direct
participants with DTC are registered in the name of DTC's partnership nominee,
Cede & Co., or such other name as may be requested by an authorized
representative of DTC. The deposit of debt securities with DTC and their
registration in the name of Cede & Co. or such other nominee do not effect any
change in beneficial ownership. DTC has no knowledge of the actual beneficial
owners of the debt securities; DTC's records reflect only the identity of the
direct participants to whose accounts such debt securities are credited, which
may or may not be the beneficial owners. The direct and indirect participants
will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their
customers.

     Conveyance of notices and other communications by DTC to direct
participants, by, direct participants to indirect participants, and by direct
participants and indirect participants to beneficial owners will be governed by
arrangements among them, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as
may be in effect from time to time.

     Neither DTC nor Cede & Co. (nor any other DTC nominee) will consent or vote
with respect to the global securities. Under its usual procedures, DTC mails an
omnibus proxy to the issuer as soon as possible after the record date. The
omnibus proxy assigns Cede & Co.'s consenting or voting rights to those direct
participants to whose accounts the debt securities are credited on the record
date (identified in the listing attached to the omnibus proxy).

     All payments on the global securities will be made to Cede & Co., as holder
of record, or such other nominee as may be requested by an authorized
representative of DTC. DTC's practice is to credit direct participants' accounts
upon DTC's receipt of funds and corresponding detail information from us or the
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Trustee on payment dates in accordance with their respective holdings shown on
DTC's records. Payments by participants to beneficial owners will be governed by
standing instructions and customary practices, as is the case with securities
held for the accounts of customers in bearer form or registered in "street
name," and will be the responsibility of such participant and not of DTC, us or
the Trustee, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in
effect from time to time. Payment of principal, premium, if any, and interest to
Cede & Co. (or such other nominee as may be requested by an authorized
representative of DTC) shall be the responsibility of us or the Trustee.
Disbursement of such payments to direct participants shall be the responsibility
of DTC, and disbursement of such payments to the beneficial owners shall be the
responsibility of direct and indirect participants.

     DTC may discontinue providing its service as securities depositary with
respect to the debt securities at any time by giving reasonable notice to us or
the Trustee. In addition, we may decide to discontinue use of the system of
book-entry transfers through DTC (or a successor securities depositary). Under
such circumstances, in the event that a successor securities depositary is not
obtained, note certificates in fully registered form are required to be printed
and delivered to beneficial owners of the global securities representing such
debt securities.

     The information in this section concerning DTC and DTC's book-entry system
has been obtained from sources that we believe to be reliable (including DTC),
but we take no responsibility for its accuracy.

     Neither we, the Trustee nor the initial purchasers will have any
responsibility or obligation to direct or indirect participants, or the persons
for whom they act as nominees, with respect to the accuracy of the records of
DTC, its nominee or any participant with respect to any ownership interest in
the debt securities, or payments to, or the providing of notice to participants
or beneficial owners.

     So long as the debt securities are in DTC's book-entry system, secondary
market trading activity in the debt securities will settle in immediately
available funds. All payments on the debt securities issued as global securities
will be made by us in immediately available funds.

LIMITATIONS ON ISSUANCE OF BEARER SECURITIES

     The debt securities of a series may be issued as Registered Securities
(which will be registered as to principal and interest in the register
maintained by the registrar for the debt securities) or Bearer Securities (which
will be transferable only by delivery). If the debt securities are issuable as
Bearer Securities, certain special limitations and conditions will apply.

     In compliance with United States federal income tax laws and regulations,
we and any underwriter, agent or dealer participating in an offering of Bearer
Securities will agree that, in connection with the original issuance of the
Bearer Securities and during the period ending 40 days after the issue date,
they will not offer, sell or deliver any such Bearer Securities, directly or
indirectly, to a United States Person (as defined below) or to any person within
the United States, except to the extent permitted under United States Treasury
regulations.

     Bearer Securities will bear a legend to the following effect: "Any United
States person who holds this obligation will be subject to limitations under the
United States federal income tax laws, including the limitations provided in
Sections 165(j) and 1287(a) of the Internal Revenue Code." The sections referred
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to in the legend provide that, with certain exceptions, a United States taxpayer
who holds Bearer Securities will not be allowed to deduct any loss with respect
to, and will not be eligible for capital gain treatment with respect to any gain
realized on the sale, exchange, redemption or other disposition of, the Bearer
Securities.

     For this purpose, "United States" includes the United States of America and
its possessions, and "United States person" means a citizen or resident of the
United States, a corporation, partnership or other entity created or organized
in or under the laws of the United States, or an estate or trust the income of
which is subject to United States federal income taxation regardless of its
source.

     Pending the availability of a definitive global security or individual
Bearer Securities, as the case may be, debt securities that are issuable as
Bearer Securities may initially be represented by a single temporary global
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security, without interest coupons, to be deposited with a common depositary in
London for Morgan Guaranty Trust Company of New York, Brussels Office, as
operator of the Euroclear System ("Euroclear"), or Centrale de Livraison de
Valeurs Mobilieres S.A. ("CEDEL") for credit to the accounts designated by or on
behalf of the purchasers thereof. Following the availability of a definitive
global security in bearer form, without coupons attached, or individual Bearer
Securities and subject to any further limitations described in the applicable
prospectus supplement, the temporary global security will be exchangeable for
interests in the definitive global security or for the individual Bearer
Securities, respectively, only upon receipt of a "Certificate of Non-U.S.
Beneficial Ownership," which is a certificate to the effect that a beneficial
interest in a temporary global security is owned by a person that is not a
United States Person or is owned by or through a financial institution in
compliance with applicable United States Treasury regulations. No Bearer
Security will be delivered in or to the United States. If so specified in the
applicable prospectus supplement, interest on a temporary global security will
be paid to each of Euroclear and CEDEL with respect to that portion of the
temporary global security held for its account, but only upon receipt as of the
relevant interest payment date of a Certificate of Non-U.S. Beneficial
Ownership.

NO RECOURSE AGAINST GENERAL PARTNER

     Our general partner and its directors, officers, employees and members, as
such, shall have no liability for any obligations of the Guarantor or the Issuer
under the debt securities, the Indenture or the guarantee or for any claim based
on, in respect of, or by reason of, such obligations or their creation. Each
holder by accepting a note waives and releases all such liability. The waiver
and release are part of the consideration for issuance of the debt securities.
Such waiver may not be effective to waive liabilities under the federal
securities laws, and it is the view of the Commission that such a waiver is
against public policy.

CONCERNING THE TRUSTEE

     The Indenture contains certain limitations on the right of the Trustee,
should it become our creditor, to obtain payment of claims in certain cases, or
to realize for its own account on certain property received in respect of any
such claim as security or otherwise. The Trustee is permitted to engage in
certain other transactions. However, if it acquires any conflicting interest
within the meaning of the Trust Indenture Act, it must eliminate the conflict or
resign as Trustee.
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     The holders of a majority in principal amount of all outstanding debt
securities (or if more than one series of debt securities under the Indenture is
affected thereby, all series so affected, voting as a single class) will have
the right to direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for
exercising any remedy or power available to the Trustee for the debt securities
or all such series so affected.

     If an Event of Default occurs and is not cured under the Indenture and is
known to the Trustee, the Trustee shall exercise such of the rights and powers
vested in it by the Indenture and use the same degree of care and skill in its
exercise as a prudent person would exercise or use under the circumstances in
the conduct of his own affairs. Subject to such provisions, the Trustee will not
be under any obligation to exercise any of its rights or powers under the
Indenture at the request of any of the holders of debt securities unless they
shall have offered to such Trustee reasonable security and indemnity.

     Wachovia Bank, National Association is the Trustee under the Indenture and
has been appointed by the Issuer as Registrar and Paying Agent with regard to
the debt securities. Wachovia Bank, National Association is the Administrative
Agent and a lender under the Issuer's credit facilities.

GOVERNING LAW

     The Indenture, the debt securities and the guarantee are governed by, and
will be construed in accordance with, the laws of the State of New York.
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                        DESCRIPTION OF OUR COMMON UNITS

     Generally, our common units represent limited partner interests that
entitle the holders to participate in our cash distributions and to exercise the
rights and privileges available to limited partners under our partnership
agreement. For a description of the relative rights and preferences of holders
of common units, holders of subordinated units and our general partner in and to
cash distributions, together with a description of the circumstances under which
subordinated units convert into common units, see "Cash Distribution Policy" in
this prospectus.

     Our outstanding common units are listed on the NYSE under the symbol "EPD."
Any additional common units we issue will also be listed on the NYSE.

     The transfer agent and registrar for our common units is Mellon Investor
Services LLC.

MEETINGS/VOTING

     Each holder of common units is entitled to one vote for each common unit on
all matters submitted to a vote of the unitholders.

STATUS AS LIMITED PARTNER OR ASSIGNEE

     Except as described below under "-- Limited Liability," the common units
will be fully paid, and unitholders will not be required to make additional
capital contributions to us.

     For a purchaser of common units offered by this prospectus to be registered
as a record holder of common units on the books of our transfer agent or issued
a common unit certificate, the purchaser must execute a transfer application
whereby the purchaser requests admission as a substituted limited partner and
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makes representations and agrees to provisions stated in the transfer
application. If this action is not taken, a purchaser's common units will be
held in nominee accounts.

     An assignee, pending its admission as a substituted limited partner, is
entitled to an interest in us equivalent to that of a limited partner with
respect to the right to share in allocations and distributions, including
liquidating distributions. Our general partner will vote and exercise other
powers attributable to common units owned by an assignee who has not become a
substituted limited partner at the written direction of the assignee.
Transferees who do not execute and deliver transfer applications will be treated
neither as assignees nor as record holders of common units and will not receive
distributions, federal income tax allocations or reports furnished to record
holders of common units. The only right the transferees will have is the right
to admission as a substituted limited partner in respect of the transferred
common units upon execution of a transfer application in respect of the common
units. A nominee or broker who has executed a transfer application with respect
to common units held in street name or nominee accounts will receive
distributions and reports pertaining to its common units.

LIMITED LIABILITY

     Assuming that a limited partner does not participate in the control of our
business within the meaning of the Delaware Revised Uniform Limited Partnership
Act (the "Delaware Act") and that he otherwise acts in conformity with the
provisions of our partnership agreement, his liability under the Delaware Act
will be limited, subject to some possible exceptions, generally to the amount of
capital he is obligated to contribute to us in respect of his units plus his
share of any undistributed profits and assets.

     Under the Delaware Act, a limited partnership may not make a distribution
to a partner to the extent that at the time of the distribution, after giving
effect to the distribution, all liabilities of the partnership, other than
liabilities to partners on account of their partnership interests and
liabilities for which the recourse of creditors is limited to specific property
of the partnership, exceed the fair value of the assets of the limited
partnership.

     For the purposes of determining the fair value of the assets of a limited
partnership, the Delaware Act provides that the fair value of the property
subject to liability of which recourse of creditors is limited shall be
                                        22

included in the assets of the limited partnership only to the extent that the
fair value of that property exceeds the nonrecourse liability. The Delaware Act
provides that a limited partner who receives a distribution and knew at the time
of the distribution that the distribution was in violation of the Delaware Act
is liable to the limited partnership for the amount of the distribution for
three years from the date of the distribution.

REPORTS AND RECORDS

     As soon as practicable. but in no event later than 120 days after the close
of each fiscal year, our general partner will furnish or make available to each
unitholder of record (as of a record date selected by our general partner) an
annual report containing our audited financial statements for the past fiscal
year. These financial statements will be prepared in accordance with generally
accepted accounting principles. In addition, no later than 45 days after the
close of each quarter (except the fourth quarter), our general partner will
furnish or make available to each unitholder of record (as of a record date
selected by our general partner) a report containing our unaudited financial
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statements and any other information required by law.

     Our general partner will use all reasonable efforts to furnish each
unitholder of record information reasonably required for tax reporting purposes
within 90 days after the close of each fiscal year. Our general partner's
ability to furnish this summary tax information will depend on the cooperation
of unitholders in supplying information to our general partner. Each unitholder
will receive information to assist him in determining his U.S. federal and state
and Canadian federal and provincial tax liability and filing his U.S. federal
and state and Canadian federal and provincial income tax returns.

     A limited partner can, for a purpose reasonably related to the limited
partner's interest as a limited partner, upon reasonable demand and at his own
expense, have furnished to him:

     - a current list of the name and last known address of each partner; a copy
       of our tax returns;

     - information as to the amount of cash and a description and statement of
       the agreed value of any other property or services, contributed or to be
       contributed by each partner and the date on which each became a partner;

     - copies of our partnership agreement. our certificate of limited
       partnership, amendments to either of them and powers of attorney which
       have been executed under our partnership agreement; information regarding
       the status of our business and financial condition; and

     - any other information regarding our affairs as is just and reasonable.

     Our general partner may, and intends to, keep confidential from the limited
partners trade secrets and other information the disclosure of which our general
partner believes in good faith is not in our best interest or which we are
required by law or by agreements with third parties to keep confidential.

CLASS A SPECIAL UNITS

     A total of 29,000,000 Class A special units were issued as part of the
purchase price of Tejas Natural Gas Liquids LLC. These units do not accrue
distributions and are not entitled to cash distributions until their conversion
into an equal number of common units. On August 1, 2000, August 1, 2001 and
August 1, 2002, 2,000,000, 10,000,000 and 17,000,000 of the Class A special
units, respectively, were converted into an equal number of common units. As an
additional part of the purchase price of Tejas Natural Gas Liquids LLC, we
agreed to issue up to 12,000,000 more Class A special units to the seller if the
volumes of natural gas that we process for Shell Oil Company and its affiliates
reach certain agreed upon levels in 2000 and 2001. On August 1, 2000, we issued
6,000,000 of these Class A special units to the seller, and on August 1, 2001,
we issued the remaining 6,000,000 Class A special units to the seller under our
foregoing agreement. On August 1, 2002, 2,000,000 of these additional Class A
special units converted into an equal number of common units. The remaining
10,000,000 additional Class A special units will convert into an equal number of
common units in August 2003.
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                            CASH DISTRIBUTION POLICY

DISTRIBUTIONS OF AVAILABLE CASH

     General.  Within approximately 45 days after the end of each quarter, we
will distribute all of our available cash to unitholders of record on the
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applicable record date.

     Definition of Available Cash.  Available cash is defined in our partnership
agreement and generally means, with respect to any calendar quarter, all cash on
hand at the end of such quarter:

     - less the amount of cash reserves that is necessary or appropriate in the
       reasonable discretion of the general partner to:

      - provide for the proper conduct of our business;

      - comply with applicable law or any debt instrument or other agreement
        (including reserves for future capital expenditures and for our future
        credit needs); or

      - provide funds for distributions to unitholders and our general partner
        in respect of any one or more of the next four quarters;

     - plus all cash on hand on the date of determination of available cash for
       the quarter resulting from working capital borrowings made after the end
       of the quarter. Working capital borrowings are generally borrowings that
       are made under our credit facilities and in all cases are used solely for
       working capital purposes or to pay distributions to partners.

OPERATING SURPLUS AND CAPITAL SURPLUS

     General.  Cash distributions are characterized as distributions from either
operating surplus or capital surplus. We distribute available cash from
operating surplus differently than available cash from capital surplus.

     Definition of Operating Surplus.  Operating surplus is defined in the
partnership agreement and generally means:

     - our cash balance on July 31, 1998, the closing date of our initial public
       offering of common units (excluding $46.5 million to fund certain capital
       commitments existing at such closing date); plus

     - all of our cash receipts since the closing of our initial public
       offering, excluding cash from interim capital transactions such as
       borrowings that are not working capital borrowings, sales of equity and
       debt securities and sales or other disposition of assets for cash, other
       than inventory, accounts receivable and other assets sold in the ordinary
       course of business or as part of normal retirements or replacements of
       assets; plus

     - up to $60.0 million of cash from interim capital transactions; plus

     - working capital borrowings made after the end of a quarter but before the
       date of determination of operating surplus for the quarter; less

     - all of our operating expenditures since the closing of our initial public
       offering, including the repayment of working capital borrowings, but not
       the repayment of other borrowings, and including maintenance capital
       expenditures; less

     - the amount of cash reserved that we deem necessary or advisable to
       provide funds for future operating expenditures.

     Definition of Capital Surplus.  Capital surplus is generally generated only
by borrowings (other than borrowings for working capital purposes), sales of
debt and equity securities and sales or other dispositions of assets for cash
(other than inventory, accounts receivable and other assets disposed of in the
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ordinary course of business).
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     Characterization of Cash Distributions.  To avoid the difficulty of trying
to determine whether available cash we distribute is from operating surplus or
from capital surplus, all available cash we distribute from any source will be
treated as distributed from operating surplus until the sum of all available
cash distributed since July 31, 1998 equals the operating surplus as of the end
of the quarter prior to such distribution. Any available cash in excess of such
amount (irrespective of its source) will be deemed to be from capital surplus
and distributed accordingly.

     If available cash from capital surplus is distributed in respect of each
common unit in an aggregate amount per common unit equal to the $11.00 initial
public offering price of the common units, plus any common unit arrearages, the
distinction between operating surplus and capital surplus will cease, and all
distributions of available cash will be treated as if they were from operating
surplus. We do not anticipate that there will be significant distributions from
capital surplus.

SUBORDINATION PERIOD

     General.  With respect to each quarter during the subordination period, to
the extent there is sufficient available cash, the holders of common units will
have the right to receive the minimum quarterly distribution of $0.225 per unit,
plus any common unit arrearages, prior to any distribution of available cash to
the holders of subordinated units. The purpose of the subordinated units is to
increase the likelihood that during the subordination period there will be
sufficient available cash from operating surplus for us to distribute the
minimum quarterly distribution on each common unit. Common units will not accrue
arrearages with respect to distributions for any quarter after the subordination
period, and subordinated units will not accrue any arrearages with respect to
distributions for any quarter.

     Definition of Subordination Period.  The subordination period will
generally extend until the first day of any quarter beginning after June 30,
2003 that the following tests are met:

     - distributions of available cash from operating surplus on each of the
       outstanding common units and the subordinated units with respect to each
       of the three consecutive, non-overlapping, four-quarter periods
       immediately preceding such date equaled or exceeded the minimum quarterly
       distribution on all of the outstanding common units and subordinated
       units during such periods;

     - the adjusted operating surplus generated during each of the three
       consecutive, non-overlapping, four-quarter periods immediately preceding
       such date equaled or exceeded the sum of:

      -- the minimum quarterly distribution on all of the outstanding common
         units and subordinated units during those periods on a fully diluted
         basis; and

      -- the related distribution on the general partner interests in us and our
         operating partnership; and

     - there are no outstanding common unit arrearages.

     Early Conversion of Subordinated Units.  On May 1, 2002, 10,704,936 of the
original subordinated units, or approximately 25%, converted into an equal
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number of common units. As of December 31, 2002, 32,114,804 subordinated units
remained outstanding. An additional 10,704,936 subordinated units will convert
into an equal number of common units on the first day after the record date
established for the distribution in respect of any quarter ending on or after
March 31, 2003 if the following tests are met:

     - distributions of available cash from operating surplus on the common
       units and the subordinated units with respect to each of the three
       consecutive, non-overlapping, four-quarter periods immediately preceding
       such date equaled or exceeded the sum of the minimum quarterly
       distribution on all of the outstanding common units and subordinated
       units during such periods;

     - the adjusted operating surplus generated during each of the three
       consecutive, non-overlapping, four-quarter periods immediately preceding
       such date equaled or exceeded the sum of $0.225 per unit on all of the
       common units and subordinated units that were outstanding during such
       period on a fully
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       diluted basis and the related distribution on the general partner
       interests in us and our operating partnership; and

     - there are no outstanding common unit arrearages.

     Because the tests for early conversion and the end of the subordination
period are the same, if the test for early conversion is not met for the quarter
ending March 31, 2003, there will not be any additional early conversion of the
subordinated units. If the test is met at the end of any subsequent quarter,
then the subordination period will end and all of the subordinated units will
convert into common units. On August 1, 2003, 10,000,000 special units owned by
Shell that are currently not entitled to distributions will convert into common
units and, if the subordination period has not terminated at such time, will be
included as common units for purposes of the above test.

     Definition of Adjusted Operating Surplus.  Adjusted operating surplus is
intended to reflect the cash generated from operations during a particular
period and therefore excludes net increases in working capital borrowings and
net drawdowns of reserves of cash generated in prior periods. Adjusted operating
surplus for any period generally means:

     - operating surplus generated during that period; less

     - any net increase in working capital borrowings during that period; less

     - any net reduction in cash reserves for operating expenditures during that
       period not relating to an operating expenditure made during that period;
       plus

     - any net decrease in working capital borrowings during that period; plus

     - any net increase in cash reserves for operating expenditures during that
       period required by any debt instrument for the repayment of principal,
       interest or premium.

     Effect of Expiration of the Subordination Period.  Upon expiration of the
subordination period, each outstanding subordinated unit will convert into one
common unit and will then participate pro rata with the other common units in
distributions of available cash. In addition, if our general partner is removed
as our general partner under circumstances where cause does not exist and units
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held by our general partner and its affiliates are not voted in favor of such
removal:

     - the subordination period will end and all outstanding subordinated units
       will immediately convert into common units on a one-for-one basis;

     - any existing common unit arrearages will be extinguished; and

     - our general partner will have the right to convert its general partner
       interest into common units or to receive cash in exchange for such
       interests.

DISTRIBUTIONS OF AVAILABLE CASH FROM OPERATING SURPLUS DURING THE SUBORDINATION
PERIOD

     We will make distributions of available cash from operating surplus with
respect to any quarter during the subordination period in the following manner:

     - first, 98% to the common unitholders, pro rata, and 2% to the general
       partner, until there has been distributed in respect of each outstanding
       common unit an amount equal to $0.225 per unit for such quarter.

     - second, 98% to the common unitholders, pro rata, and 2% to the general
       partner, until there has been distributed in respect of each outstanding
       common unit an amount equal to any common unit arrearages accrued and
       unpaid with respect to any prior quarters during the subordination
       period;

     - third, 98% to the subordinated unitholders, pro rata, and 2% to the
       general partner, until there has been distributed in respect of each
       outstanding subordinated unit an amount equal to $0.225 per unit; and

     - thereafter, in the manner described in "Incentive Distributions" below.
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     The above references to the 2% of available cash from operating surplus
distributed to the general partner are references to the amount of the
percentage interest of our general partner (exclusive of its or any of its
affiliates' interests as holders of common units or subordinated units) in
distributions from us and our operating partnership. Our general partner owns a
1% general partner interests in us and a 1.0101% general partner interest in our
operating partnership.

     With respect to any common unit, the term "common unit arrearages" refers
to the amount by which the minimum quarterly distribution of $0.225 per unit in
any quarter during the subordination period exceeds the distribution of
available cash from operating surplus actually made for such quarter on a common
unit issued in our initial public offering, cumulative for such quarter and all
prior quarters during the subordination period. Common unit arrearages will not
accrue interest.

DISTRIBUTIONS OF AVAILABLE CASH FROM OPERATING SURPLUS AFTER SUBORDINATION
PERIOD

     We will make distributions of available cash from operating surplus with
respect to any quarter after the subordination period in the following manner:

     - first, 98% to all common unitholders, pro rata and 2% to the general
       partner, until there has been distributed in respect of each unit an
       amount equal to $0.225; and
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     - thereafter, in the manner described in "Incentive Distributions" below.

INCENTIVE DISTRIBUTIONS

     Incentive distributions represent the right to receive an increasing
percentage of quarterly distributions of available cash from operating surplus
after the minimum quarterly distribution and the target distribution levels have
been achieved. For any quarter for which available cash from operating surplus
is distributed to the common and subordinated unitholders in an amount equal to
$0.225 per unit on all units and to the common unitholders in an amount equal to
any unpaid common unit arrearages, then any additional available cash from
operating surplus in respect of such quarter will be distributed among the
unitholders and the general partner in the following manner:

     - first, 98% to all common and subordinated unitholders, pro rata, and 2%
       to the general partner, until the unitholders have received a total of
       $0.253 for such quarter in respect of each outstanding unit (the "First
       Target Distribution");

     - second, 85% to all common and subordinated unitholders, pro rata, and 15%
       to the general partner, until the unitholders have received a total of
       $0.3085 for such quarter in respect of each outstanding unit (the "Second
       Target Distribution"); and

     - thereafter, 75% to all common and subordinated unitholders, pro rata, and
       25% to the general partner.

     In each case, the amount of the target distribution set forth above is
exclusive of any distributions to our common unitholders to eliminate any
cumulative arrearages in payment of the minimum quarterly distribution.

DISTRIBUTIONS FROM CAPITAL SURPLUS

     How Distributions from Capital Surplus Will Be Made.  We will make
distributions of available cash from capital surplus in the following manner:

     - first, 98% to all common and subordinated unitholders, pro rata, and 2%
       to the general partner, until we have distributed, in respect of each
       outstanding common unit issued in our initial public offering, available
       cash from capital surplus in an aggregate amount per common unit equal to
       the initial unit price of $11.00;

     - second, 98% to the holders of common units, pro rata, and 2% to the
       general partner, until the Company has distributed, in respect of each
       outstanding common unit, available cash from capital

                                        27

       surplus in an aggregate amount equal to any unpaid common unit arrearages
       with respect to such common unit; and

     - thereafter, all distributions of available cash from capital surplus will
       be distributed as if they were from operating surplus.

     Effect of a Distribution from Capital Surplus.  Our partnership agreement
treats a distribution of capital surplus on a common unit as the repayment of
the common unit price from its initial public offering, which is a return of
capital. The initial public offering price less any distributions of capital
surplus per common unit is referred to as the unrecovered initial common unit
price. Each time a distribution of capital surplus is made on a common unit, the
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minimum quarterly distribution and the target distribution levels for all units
will be reduced in the same proportion as the corresponding reduction in the
unrecovered initial common unit price. Because distributions of capital surplus
will reduce the minimum quarterly distribution, after any of these distributions
are made, it may be easier for our general partner to receive incentive
distributions and for the subordinated units to convert into common units.
However, any distribution by us of capital surplus before the unrecovered
initial common unit price is reduced to zero cannot be applied to the payment of
the minimum quarterly distribution or any arrearages.

     Once we distribute capital surplus on a common unit in any amount equal to
the unrecovered initial common unit price plus any arrearages, it will reduce
the minimum quarterly distribution and the target distribution levels to zero
and it will make all future distributions of available cash from operating
surplus, with 25% being paid to the holders of units, as applicable, and 75% to
our general partner.

ADJUSTMENT TO THE MINIMUM QUARTERLY DISTRIBUTION AND TARGET DISTRIBUTION LEVELS

     In addition to reductions of the minimum quarterly distribution and target
distribution levels made upon a distribution of available cash from capital
surplus, if we combine our units into fewer units or subdivide our units into a
greater number of units, we will proportionately adjust:

     - the minimum quarterly distribution;

     - the target distribution levels;

     - the unrecovered initial common unit price;

     - the number of common units issuable during the subordination period
       without a unitholder vote; and

     - the number of common units issuable upon conversion of the subordinated
       units.

     For example, in the event of a two-for-one split of the common units
(assuming no LSPAN="3">

/s/ Joseph F. Mazzella

Signature

Joseph F. Mazzella, Authorized Signatory

Name/Title

RICHARD L. GRUBMAN

/s/ Joseph F. Mazzella

Signature
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Joseph F. Mazzella, Authorized Signatory
Name/Title

HIGHFIELDS CAPITAL III L.P.

By: Highfields Associates LLC, its General Partner

/s/ Joseph F. Mazzella
Signature

Joseph F. Mazzella, Authorized Signatory
Name/Title
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